Item #4 for Soaring Magazine “Competition Commentary”

GPS Flight Recorders

Introduced to soaring competition a mere four years ago at WGC-95 (New Zealand) where the pioneering Cambridge Model 10 was designated as the only means of start and turnpoint control, gps flight recorders have seen increasing use in competitive soaring. This four-year span has seen a proliferation of choices and major reduction in the initial $3,200.00 cost.

The SSA rules sub-committee has spent a considerable percentage of its time dealing with this new technology and has tried to balance the costs with the advantages in the phase in schedule. The decision process has a certain degree of fluidity to it owing to changes in price and pilot/organizer input as experience is gained. The latter was paramount in our decision to delay until 2000 the requirement for flight recorders at the Standard and 15M Nationals.

Experience and feedback has lead to other modifications as well. “Simple” (non-altitude recording) handhelds like the Garmin III with software that produces an IGC file are now permitted at regionals in place of cameras. (Subject to local organizers decision.) And more leniency in trace gaps is allowed.

Normally, rules changes are applied first to regionals and a year later to nationals. In the case of flight recorders it was felt that equipment costs and start congestion made the FAI nationals the obvious candidate for introduction. Additionally, the nationals are usually attended by one or more of the folks designing these changes and they can learn of any problems and fix or explain unexpected glitches.

The sub-committee will continue to assess the results of competition, pilot input, new technology, and costs as we try to make the best use of flight recorders in US competition. We’ll monitor developments in other countries but our decisions will be based on what we think is best for the US, as is the case with the 5,000 start gate, PST, MAT, Sports Class rules and the gps start cylinder.

We hope pilots will continue to make suggestions to the committee. Although not all can be incorporated, some, such as John Cochran’s start cylinder simplification are and it makes the rules process better for all.
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